
May Newsle er 

Spring has sprung! We are finally able to enjoy some much needed fresh air. 

Flower beds have been planted as well as our new established vegetable 

garden.  We cannot wait to eat the “veggies” of our labor, and enjoy the 

beau ful blooms. A special thank you to Daisy’s family for their me and 

energy in crea ng a beau ful scene in our raised garden beds.   

Ms. Rosalie Pettengers Dare to Dream  

Ms. Pettenger has been a resident here at Lib-
erty Court since 2020. She expressed interest 
in wanting to visit Madison school and see her 
old school. So we made it happen! She was a 
music teacher at Madison for 24 years, at one 
point she was the only music teacher for 
grades K-8. Until she told Mr. Webb and he 
hired a music teacher for every school. Then 
Ms. Pettenger made the jump over the Lincoln 
school to teach music for 1 year. Then for a 
change of pace she decided to teach 3rd grad-
ers for 9 years before retiring in 1993. She was 
then the music director at her church for anoth-
er 12 years. She was recognized by a few past 
students just walking into the doors. Our very 
own, Rick Shroyer was one of her past stu-
dents. We were very thankful that her son, Mr. 
Ryan Pettenger was also able to join such a 
wonderful afternoon.  



Leon Boehle has been a resident at Liberty Court 
since 2019. He has spent most of his life being a 
farmer and taking care of others. When ap-
proached about what he would love to do for a day, 
Leon simply said he wanted to gamble. He picked 
Rhythm City Casino in Davenport, Leon invited a 
few friends and allowed some Liberty Court staff to 
tag-a-long for the fun day, we even ran into a few 
more friends while there! We enjoyed gambling at 
the casino, and of course it was only fitting that Le-
on was our big winner of the day. This great bunch 
had a delicious lunch at Machine Shed in Daven-
port. Everyone had a fantastic day, and a well 
earned nap was had.  

Contact us! 

124 Liberty Court 

Dixon, IL 61021 

815.285.2000 
Office Hours Mon-Fri 8-4:30 

 
Andrea Pratt 

Community Director 
Katie Primrose 

Community Relations Coordinator 
Kasandra Bushman 

Health Care Coordinator 
Lisa Heaton 

Life Enrichment Coordinator 
Rick Shroyer 

Maintenance Coordinator 
Dexter Hollis 

Culinary Coordinator  

Happy June Birthday’s!! 

Residents: Marilyn B. 6/7, Rosalie P. 
6/8, Walter T. 6/15 

Staff: Kim F. 6/11, Kaydence B. 6/25 


